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of America 
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--- For every officer at every stage of life and career --- 

************ 

Heartland of America Chapter 
***** May 2017 ***** 

 

 
 

Memorial Day Ceremonies will be held nation-wide on May 29th  
Bellevue’s annual ceremony at the cemetery is at 11:00am with 

Patriotic Music by the Sarpy Serenaders starting at 10:30am.   
 

-- Dinner Meeting Wednesday, May 17th – 
(see inside back cover for details) 

 
 
 

Check out our website at 

www.heartlandMOAA.us 
or call (402)339-7888 

http://www.heartlandmoaa.us/
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The Bulletin Board 
Is the Newsletter of the Heartland of America Chapter  

of the Military Officers Association of America.  Content is from members, MOAA's Take Action,  
Legislative Action Center, and other military-oriented sources.  Material used is public domain or 
attributed as to source and copyright.  Our editorial policy is the same non-partisan policy as MOAA.   

 
********************** 

Lt Colonel Patrick L. Jones, USAF(Ret) Editor &  Webmaster - (402)650-4457 

Volume XXXI               Number 5               May 2017 

PRESIDENT’S REPORT 
  

Our April dinner speaker was Major General Daryl Bohac, the 

Nebraska Adjutant General.  Prior to being commissioned in 

1988, he served as an enlisted member in the Marine Corps 

Reserve and the Nebraska Air National Guard.  Commissioned 

in 1982, he served as a Supply Officer when the Guard flew 

the RF-4.  After the Wing transitioned to the KC-135, he 

served in multiple positions including Chief of Supply, aircraft 

maintenance officer, and then maintenance squadron 

commander.  Successful in these positions he progressed 

through several staff officer positions and multiple 

deployments.  In 2010 he was named Assistant Adjutant General-Air.  In July 

2013, he was appointed by Governor Heineman to become the Adjutant General 

of the Nebraska National Guard.  General Bohac received his bachelor’s and 

master’s degree in psychology at UNL and completed his PhD in 1994.  

 

His presentation included the dual Federal and State 

missions, the manpower strengths at the multiple 

locations, and the large number of deployments.  General 

Bohac also discussed the new Bellevue Readiness Center 

and the increasing presence of Guard personnel at Offutt 

AFB. 

 

This was in extremely interesting presentation on the 

value of the National Guard to our national security and to 

our State.  General Bohac is a superb speaker with a very 

congenial demeanor and a great sense of humor.  This was 

truly a wonderful presentation. 

 

I participated in our National MOAA “Storming the Hill” on Wednesday, April 5
th

.  

The night before, we were bussed to the Dirksen Office Building for the annual 

Marix Awards.  There were two recipients of the MOAA Distinguished Service 

Award.  The first was former Senator Elizabeth Dole who had served in many 

senior federal positions, as President of the American Red Cross, and many 

humanitarian organizations.  The second was the Omaha trucking firm Werner 

Enterprises, Inc.  Derek Leathers, the President and CEO, accepted the award 

http://www.moaa.org/takeaction/
http://capwiz.com/moaa/home/
http://www.moaa.org/Content/About-MOAA/About-MOAA.aspx
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and gave a moving acceptance speech.  Our General Cohen was well aware of 

the large number of veterans employed by Werner and spearheaded the 

nomination.  He had been invited to accompany Mr. Leathers on the Werner 

corporate jet and was available to “Storm” the Nebraska delegation the next day.  

After the presentation, we had the opportunity to speak with both Congressman 

Adrian Smith and Congressman Don Bacon.  

  

Charlene French, MOAA’s Deputy Director of Finance, General Cohen, and I took a 

taxi to the Dirksen Cafeteria for the Nebraska Breakfast.  Once again, the entire 

delegation was in attendance and each spoke for about ten minutes and 

introduced the various groups in attendance.  When Congressman Bacon 

introduced me, I introduced Gen Cohen and Charlene and I was able to deliver a 

short elevator speech on our two issues: ending sequestration and resolving the 

“widows’ tax.”  At the end of the breakfast, I was called to see Congressman 

Fortenberry for a few moments.  Returning to our table, Senator Sasse and his 

legislative assistant for military issues, Klon Kitchen, listened to us as we 

discussed the two issues in a little more detail and we asked them to consider 

co-sponsoring the Widow’s Tax legislation.  We then proceeded to Senator 

Fischer’s office in the Russell Building.  There we met with the Senator and her 

military legislative assistant, Peter Schirtzinger.  Senator Fischer is particularly 

important to Offutt AFB STRATCOM as she is Chair of the Armed Services 

Committee’ subcommittee on Strategic Forces.  We then proceeded to 

Congressman Adrian Smith’s office and met with legislative assistant Sarah 

Rusciano.  Cong. Smith did join us for a few minutes.  After lunch, we met with 

Congressman Fortenberry’s assistant, Alan Feyerherm, and the congressman 

spent some time with us.  Our final appointment was with Cong. Don Bacon and 

his Chief of Staff, Mark Dreiling (both Chapter members).  Cong. Bacon willingly 

agreed to cosponsor the widows tax legislation. 

 

The highlight of the week was the next morning when it was announced that both 

our newsletter and website were recognized and both received 4-Star awards.  

We congratulate Lt Col Pat Jones, USAF (Ret) for his remarkable leadership as 

newsletter editor and webmaster.  My return flight to Omaha was cancelled due 

to the severe weather and the earliest flight I could get on was the 6:00 am 

departure Monday morning.  The silver lining was that I got to spend an 

unplanned three days with my two granddaughters, daughter, and son-in-law. 

As I was waiting to take off from Midway to Omaha, I received an email from the 

MOAA President’s executive assistant that confirmed that Lt Gen Dana T. Atkins, 

USAF(Ret) our MOAA President and CEO, will be our guest, and speaker, for our 

July 19
th

 dinner meeting.  Next month, on May 17
th

, we will have Allyson Horne 

from TeamMates Mentoring, the program started by Tom Osborne.  Our June 

meeting will be Saturday, June 10
th

, at the SAC Museum. 

Dan Donovan  d.donovan1@cox.net   402-339-7888 

mailto:d.donovan1@cox.net
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Legislative report for May issue  
(by B/Gen Paul Cohen USAF (Ret)) 

 

 

The Nebraska Legislative year is in the final 

stage.  Of note, LB 121, the bill to exempt 

military retired pay from state income tax, has 

not moved from the Revenue Committee.  It is a 

certainty that it will not this year.  The 

Committee and the Legislature as a body are 

consumed with a broader tax measure that is 

being negotiated and argued on the floor and 

behind the scenes.  There is little room for 

discussing any other tax program while all this 

transpires.  The best we can hope for is that 121 

will be carried over to next session and then 

given the serious consideration it deserves.  

Meanwhile, we are working with other newly-

interested business partners who have come to 

realize that attracting and keeping military 

retirees in our state is worthy of investment.  

We did see Senator Blood’s LB 88 passed by the 

body and sent to the governor for signature.  It 

provides for a much easier and efficient path to 

practice a variety of medical and nursing professions when moving from state to 

state.  Nebraska, if the governor signs the bill, will join the Medical Compact and 

the Nursing Compact, thus widening the reciprocity for licensing and certification 

among and between the states.  That’s a major victory for transitioning military 

members and transferring spouses coming to Nebraska.  It successfully ends a 

multi-year effort by the Chapter, Legislators and the Department of Defense, and 

enhances Nebraska’s position on the various charts that measure the military 

friendliness of the various states.  

 

Of importance is the bill in the Education Committee dealing with licensing and 

certification of teachers, notably military-spouse-teachers.  Unfortunately, it 

appears that this bill will not reach the floor this year, but we won’t forget it and 

will continue our efforts to get it adopted in the next session. 

B/Gen Paul Cohen USAF (Ret) 
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LB 351, the bill that would allow eligible members of the Guard and Reserve to 

have “Guard Veteran,” or “Reserve Veteran” placed on their driver’s license did 

advance from the Transportation Committee.  It will probably not get a reading 

this year, but will be on the early agenda for next near.  Senator McCollister and 

his staff worked very hard to counter the baseless objections raised by a few.  

Pressure from Chapter members and a variety of other groups including the 

National Guard Association of Nebraska and the Nebraska Veteran’s Coalition 

made a positive difference in arriving at an 8-0 Committee vote to advance the 

bill. 

On the national scene, Chapter President Dan Donovan and Paul Cohen “stormed 

the hill” with MOAA members from across the nation, urging our Congressional 

Delegation to eliminate sequestration in the interest of national defense, and 

eliminate “the widow’s tax,” the SBC-DIC offset.  On the latter, we received a 

warm reception from each member of the Delegation with four of them promising 

to consider the issue.  Representative (and Chapter Chaplain) Don Bacon, upon 

hearing the details regarding the offset, immediately became a co-sponsor of HR 

846 that would repeal the offset.  Please contact Representatives Fortenberry 

and Smith if you are in their districts and ask them to do the same.  Senators 

Sasse and Fischer should also receive encouragement to co-sponsor S. 339 in the 

Senate.  Your messages count.  

Meanwhile, we anxiously await Congressional and Administration action on the 

current year’s financial situation.  At this writing, spending authority is set to 

expire in a few days as the lawmakers grapple with how to solve a variety of 

issues that have kept the government funded under a continuing resolution since 

the beginning of this fiscal year.  We believe that, at the very least, our military 

leadership and members deserve better as they struggle to meet training, 

readiness, and operational challenges while under-resourced to accomplish their 

mission.                       Programs 

(from Ken McClure, Maj USA (Ret)) 
   

 

May 17
th

 program will be about the TeamMates 

Mentoring program launched by Coach Tom Osborn.  We 

are planning for a Saturday, June 10
th

 luncheon meeting 

at the SAC Museum. 

 

Your suggestions for future programs are needed.  

Please contact me, Ken McClure, at (402) 504-8796 or 

email  kgmcclure@gmail.com 

mailto:kgmcclure@gmail.com
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TeamMates May 17 
 

TeamMates Mentoring Program began in 1991 with the 

vision of University of Nebraska Head Football Coach Tom 

Osborne and his wife Nancy.  Coach Osborne felt that the 

athletes in his program could make an impact on the middle school students, and 

twenty-two football players began meeting with middle school students in the 

Lincoln Public Schools.  Of the 22 original mentees, 21 went on to graduate from 

high school while one left school early to pursue a successful Motocross career.  

Eighteen of the original mentees also obtained some form of post-secondary 

education. 

 

The TeamMates Mentoring Program was formalized as a statewide program in 

1998 with 12 chapters and 441 mentor/mentee matches.  Since then, TeamMates 

has steadily grown to include over 135 chapters and currently serves more than 

7,500 youth through partnerships with local school districts.  TeamMates now has 

chapters throughout Nebraska and Iowa and recently opened its first chapters in 

Kansas and Wyoming. 

 

MOAA’s and Heartland Chapter’s Missions are the Same 

 

The Military Officers Association of America (MOAA) is a nonprofit, 

nonpartisan, working to support military and their families at every 

stage of life.  It actively petitions Congress on behalf of the military 

community on issues affecting the career force, the retired 

community, and veterans of the uniformed services.  MOAA offers a 

wide range of personal and financial services exclusive to MOAA 

members.  Whatever the stage of a career, MOAA membership 

delivers benefits geared specifically to you – and your family.  You 

become part of the strongest advocate for our military and their 

families.  Those with prior officer service in any of the seven 

uniformed services can become members.  Consider joining today 

because every voice counts!  You will be protecting not only your 

earned benefits but all serving today.  Our Heartland Chapter also 

focuses on similar state and local issues.  We provide an environment 

for camaraderie and mutual support with our meetings, newsletters, 

website, and community involvement.  

 

As MOAA, WE NEVER STOP SERVING….  We are One Powerful Voice – 

For every officer at every stage of life and career… Join Us !! 

You will be glad you did! 
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Selection of Membership 
When you join MOAA, you become part 

of the strongest advocate for our 
military’s personnel and their families.  
The stronger our membership is, the 

stronger our voice becomes.  Consider 
joining today because every voice counts. 

Three membership levels 
to meet the needs of all Officers. 

 
BASIC 

 
PREMIUM 

 
LIFE 

 
Features of each 

Membership level 

No-cost electronic 
Membership 
designed for 

ǘƻŘŀȅΩǎ ƧǳƴƛƻǊ ƻŦŦƛŎŜǊǎΦ 
 

Full access to ah!!Ωǎ ŎŀǊŜŜǊ 
resources, countless discounts on 
products and travel, & access to 

all of MOAA-exclusive 
publications & news updates.  

Full access to a wide variety of 
member benefits for today’s 

career officer. 

Receive all the benefits that 
PREMIUM membership has 
plus exclusive privileges and 

benefits. 

Membership Dues Free 1 year  -$40, 2 years - $75 
3 years - $98 

Dues are based on your 
current age 

Support of critical advocacy efforts to 
protect the benefits of the entire military 
community. 

   

9ƭŜŎǘǊƻƴƛŎ ŀŎŎŜǎǎ ǘƻ ǎŜǾŜǊŀƭ ƻŦ ah!!Ωǎ 
news updates.    
Discounts on products and travel. 

   
Career transition resources 

MOAA helps transition efforts by hosting 
career fairs, resume critiques, training 

sessions & much more. 

  

 

 

 

Expert advice on your military pay & 
benefits 

ah!!Ωǎ ǘŜŀƳ ƻŦ ƘƛƎƘƭȅ ǘǊŀƛƴŜŘ 
professionals can help you receive the 
ƳƛƭƛǘŀǊȅ ōŜƴŜŦƛǘǎ ȅƻǳΩǾŜ ŜŀǊƴŜŘ ǘƘǊƻǳƎƘ 

one-on-one counseling. 

  

 

 

 

Financial planning and investment advice  
  

  Military Office magazine  
  

Access to all MOAA-exclusive publications  
  

Scholarships, interest-free loans, & grants  
  

MOAA Chapters 
Take advantage of the opportunity to get 

involved & meet fellow offices in your 
community.  A PREMIUM or LIFE 

membership makes it easy. 

Dues vary by 
Chapter. 

New chapter members receive a 
voucher good for one year of 

chapter dues. 

New chapter members 
receive a voucher good for 
two years of chapter dues. 

  Bonus travel rewards and discounts   
 

Initiation fee waived at the Army and 
Navy    Club of Washington, D.C. 

  
 

  Protection for your spouse 
Membership benefits transfer to your 

spouse should something happen to you. 
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Local Membership Form 

 

 

 CHAPTER SPONSORS 

 

Contact Chapter Officers for more info:  President Dan Donovan - 402 -339 -7888 , Ask about 

Membership: Lou Zuccarello  ï 402 -739 -3521 , Programs: Ken McClure ï 402 -504 -8796 , Surviving 

Spouse Affairs - Paula Muth ï 402 -292 -1663, Legislation: Paul Cohen ï 402 -491 -3551, Treasurer: 

Rene Dreiling 402 -740 -3127,  ROTC: Brook Stafford ï 402 -916 -9759, Personal Affairs: Paula Muth ï 

402 -292 -1663, Hospitality & Reservations: Ron Russell,402 -297 -4244, Webmaster & Newsletter: Pat 
Jones ï 402 -650 -4457   
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Peg Maloney 
 

RE/MAX Real Estate Group 
(402) 598-3965 · peg@maloney.com 

 
 

Veterans Real Estate Benefits Network 
http://www.topoffuttagent.com/  

 

http://www.topoffuttagent.com/
http://www.youtube.com/playlist?list=PLDEE45CD5EB00D13C
https://www.facebook.com/ReMaxOmaha
https://www.linkedin.com/in/pegmaloney
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In Memory of 

Ben F. Comstock 
 

POW  WWII  8 Dec 1941 
( taken  prisoner at Wake 

Island ) 
 

Past National Director 
AMERICAN 

EX-PRISONERS OF WAR 
2806 Nottingham 

Drive 

Bellevue NE 68123 

 

BEARDMORE 
        Brian Kucks            Chevrolet Sales Manager 
   Phone      402-734-2525     
  Toll Free  800-734-0271 
  Fax          402-738-7615 
  Email     bkucks@beardmorechevy.  com 
 

418 Fort Crook Road North, Bellevue NE 68005 
www.  beardmorechevy.  com 

mailto:bkucks@beardmorechevy.com
http://www.beardmorechevy.com/
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2017 Donations for Scholarships, Awards, & Operations 
Donald J. Bacon, Richard E. Bertrand, Mary E. Bezy, Wayne W. Brunz, Edward L. Burchfield, Richard 

C. Carver, Paul G. Cohen, Charles W. Davis, Martha M. Didamo, Daniel J. Donovan, Richard N. 

Doolittle, William L. Doyle, Jr., Rene F. Dreiling, Richard Evans III, Eileen L. Fleming, Tommy L. 
Garrett, Delmar F. Gilkeson, Doris M. Greendyke, Richard C. Hahn, John K. Hakola, Gloria A. Harvey, 

David J. Heer, James E. Holland, Ned D. Holmes, Shirley A. Hoover, Terrance J. Hummel, Patrick L. 

Jones, Cynthia L. Keyes, Terri A. Lehigh, Warren D. Lynn, Carol J. Maasdam, Robert W. Madden, 

Edward J. Maloney, Robert F. McEniry, Thomas C. Medara, Max R. Moore, Brent P. Moran, Paula R. 

Muth, Phyllis Ongert, Owen L. O’Saunders, E. Gordon Pahre, Dick L. Parcher, Sheree L. Patterson, 

Bruce E. Peters, Douglas E. Pikop, Douglas J. Pitcairn, Doran G. Post, Clifford L. Pratt, Joan C. 

Rousseau, Ronald R. Russell, Sharon K. Russell, Alfred L. Schapker, Henry G. Schuring, Mary M. 
Shaw, Mark A. Spadaro, Merlin F. Stevens, Thomas J. Svoboda, Regis F.A. Urschler, Kathy J. 

Wescott, Robert A. Wicklund, Ronald L. Witcofski, Henry E. Wojdyla, Jr., Louis V. Zuccarello. 
________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________ 

 

I mean the men and women who have answered the call and paid the 
ultimate price so that we and future generations could have the freedoms 
so cherished by human beings.  We must ever be vigilant and prepared to 
defend our way of life against those who would deny it. Callous politicians, 
power hungry egoists, corrupt individuals, adversarial religions, and even 
our latest self-oriented generations pose grave threat to the preservation of 
what many take for granted.    Every citizen should take a few moments 
from time to time and reflect on the benefits we have in our country.  They 
should give thanks to those who have served and preserved our way of life.   
 

Hopefully, they will also pledge to do their part to keep it so.   ï pj 

 

 

As I have gotten ol der, I thought I was starting t o get lazy, but  
 it turns out I am just being more energy efficient.  

 
I learned a long time ago that t he truth doesnôt cost you anything, 

but a lie could cost you everything!  
 

I donôt think I am as old and worn -out as many folks seem to think I amé. 
But just in case, I make sure Iôm nowhere near the curb on trash pickup 

days!  
 

In looking back on the story of my life, I think I always knew better, but 
often did certain things anyway!  

 

"GOOD FRIENDS ARE THE RARE JEWELS OF LIFE... 

DIFFICULT TO FIND AND IMPOSSIBLE TO REPLACE! 

TODAY IS THE OLDEST YOU'VE EVER BEEN, YET THE YOUNGEST YOU'LL EVER BE, 

SO ENJOY THIS DAY WHILE IT LASTS. 

May They Not Be Forgotten: 

Wandering Mind of An Old Retired Guy 
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Heartland of America Chapter 
Military Officers Association of America, MOAA  

 

Dinner Meeting – Wednesday, May 17th, 2017 
 

Anthony's Restaurant (72nd and F Streets) 
Registration and Social Hour Begins at 6 pm - Dinner at 7 pm 

Reservations are for meal selections only, and should be e-mailed to our 
central e-mail address or phoned to Sharon Russell. Please specify names of 

attendees, meal choices and include a phone number in case we need to 
contact you. Reservations should be in by Monday night before the dinner!  If 
you must cancel your reservation, please call Sharon at (402) 297-4244 prior to 

4:00 pm on the day of the event; otherwise the chapter will be charged if you are 
a NO-SHOW and we will send you a bill for the cost. 

E-mail: heartlandmoaa@hotmail.com 
Phone: (402) 297-4244 

Meal selections are as follows: 
 

Lasagna - $23.65 
_____________- With Chocolate Ice Cream - $26.65____________ 

 
Chicken Cordon Bleu w/ Rice Pilaf & Chefs Choice Vegetable - $24.95 

____________- With Chocolate Ice Cream - $27.95___________ 
 

Cobb Salad - $14.45 
________- With Chocolate Ice Cream - $17.45_______ 

 

Payment will be collected in the party room. 
A pre-made-out check to Anthony's is preferred.  Cash will be accepted but it 

slows down entry and causes lines.  Thank you for your support of this 
procedure.  Note: Prices include tax and gratuity. 

 Program 
 

Our May 17th speaker will be Allyson Horne from TeamMates 

Mentoring, the program started by Tom Osborne.       

 

Remember the expression, “The more, the merrier”?  We ask 

you to make our meetings better, with your presence.  We 

strive to provide a good meal, a stimulating program, and 

camaraderie.  We’ll do our best to provide the first two, but 

only you can increase the camaraderie we share.  Please 

attend. 

 
 

Sharon & Ron Russell 
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Heartland of America Chapter, MOAA 
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